
 

Pontesbury P3 Group 

Annual report for year ending December  2021 

With a late start to the year due to all of the covid restrictions, which inevitably meant a 

reduced number of volunteers and in some instances leading to only two man teams to 

maintain safe working.  However the group still managed to clock up 426 volunteer 

hours. Not dissimilar to normal working, so much credit to the P3 group.  As always the 

work was varied between the usual clearing at the start of the year and to making safe 

no less than 3 footbridges. 

  

 

Alan Drury 

Pontesbury P3 Representative 
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